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.
ANNUAL PARISH COUNICL MEETING 9TH MAY.

The nine candidates who took part in the uncontested election, met for their first meeting on 9th May and signed their declarations of acceptance of office. Returning councillors welcomed Matt Richards on to the council and introduced themselves.

Cllr March was nominated and elected to remain Parish Chair and Cllr Davis was nominated and elected to remain as Vice Chair.
The Councillors looked carefully at which liaison groups and committees they would need throughout the forthcoming year and selected which ones they wished to serve office on.

CONSERVATION AREA MAP
The conservation area map is now completed and will shortly be installed on the southern edge of the Green. The map was originally designed by the late John Naylor who was a great attendee of Parish Council meetings and the Council feel sure that John would have been very pleased to see this finally being installed.

HORSMONDEN VILLAGE EVENTS CHARITY 
( HoVEC)

The events charity is now set up and running and members are very busy organising the three day festival on 10th, 11th and 12th June, which will take place on the Village Green. The Parish Council have now handed over the funds they were holding from previous festivals on the green, to the Charity , who will be using the monies to support and secure all further events organised by the Charity. If you are interested in helping with any of the events this group organise, please contact the Clerk who can put you in contact with the charity members. 
HIGHWAYS PROBLEMS.
KCC Highways are currently carrying out some patching of roads in the area, which often means temporary road closure or partial closure. Hopefully it will leave our rural roads in a slightly better state than they are at present .However if Highways are to keep on top of the work it is imperative that we all play a part in reporting holes on the Highway or pavement whenever we notice them. This will hopefully result in them being filled before they reach an excessive size or depth causing damage to vehicles or danger to road users.
If you notice a problem on the Highway or pavement , the easiest way to report it is to log into the Kent County Council  website at www.kent.gov.uk. Then click on ‘Roads and Travel’ followed by ‘Report a problem on the road or pavement’. If you enter ‘Horsmonden’ into the site you can pull up a detailed map of the area, which enables you to pin point where the fault is and log exactly what the problem is. It provides you with a fault number at the end of the procedure which enables you to go back in to the site later on and track the fault, if you wish.

If you do not have access to the internet and wish to report a problem please call KCC on 03000 419191 between 9am and 5pm on Monday to Friday, or in an emergency situation where the fault could potentially cause injury or death, call 03000 418181.
SOUTHERN WATER – KEEP IT CLEAR CAMPAIGN.
Southern Water have recently launched a press release called ‘Keep it Clear’ to try and educate everyone on how to keep South East’s sewers running clear of fat, oil, grease and other unflushables. They wish to advertise the fact that over 23000 blockages occur each year in the region, which can lead to sewage backing up and spilling out into people’s sinks, toilets, manholes and into their homes and gardens, which can be extremely unpleasant.

Two thirds of such blockages are caused by fat, oil and grease being washed down kitchen sinks, or by unflushable items like nappies, tampons and wipes being put down the toilet.

So the message is that the only safe things to go down the pipes should be the three ‘p’s- pee, poo and paper; all other items like left over food, nappies wipes etc should go in the bins rather than down sinks or toilets. Cooking oils and fats should be left to cool and again put in to the bin.
Southern water have lifted manhole covers at many blockage hot spots to try and find potential problems and prevent spillages occurring.
FORTHCOMINGMEETING DATES
Parish Council Meeting – Monday 13th June

Planning Meeting – Tuesday 21st June

Parish Council Meeting – Monday 4th July 

Planning Meeting- Tuesday 19th July

A schedule of meeting dates for 2016 is on our Parish Council website and on the parish notice boards. They are also advertised on the Councils website along with lots of other useful information - www.horsmonden-pc.gov.uk. 
Please feel free to contact the clerk, as below.

Lucy Noakes (clerk) on (01892) 724989

Clerk to Horsmonden Parish Council

Telephone: 
01892 724989

E-mail: 

clerk@horsmonden-pc.gov.uk

USEFUL CONTACT NUMBERS:
Kent Highways services 03000 418181
Tunbridge wells Borough Council 01892 526121

Environment Agency 24 hour Flood line:08459881188
PCSO Jenkins - 079769584279
PC Moody 07800 6753434
Non emergency Police line – 101

Emergencies only  - 999
